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	Our ref:   FOI 89367



Freedom of Information Request 

You asked for the following information from the Ministry of Justice (MoJ):

“I am seeking copies of information in respect to correspondence-letter, email or other between the Ministry of Justice and Wrexham County Borough Council covering the potential closure of the Magistrates Court in Wrexham.”

Your request has been handled under the Freedom of Information Act 2000 (FOIA).

I can confirm that the Ministry of Justice (MoJ) does not hold the information that you have requested as there has been no correspondence by letter, email or other means between the Ministry of Justice and Wrexham County Borough Council covering the potential closure of the Magistrates’ Court in Wrexham. To establish whether the information was held I conducted a thorough search of the computer based shared filing system at HMCTS Wales Support Unit and made enquires with senior officials at HMCTS Wales. 

If the information was held by MoJ it would have to be held by the above mentioned business area. 

Please be advised that the FOIA does not oblige a public authority to create information to answer a request if the requested information is not held. It does not place a duty upon public authorities to answer a question unless recorded information exists. The FOIA duty is to only provide the recorded information held. 

